UNITFD STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of

UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY Docket Nos. STN 50-483 OL

N N N N N

{Callawa  Plant, "nit 1)

AFFIDAVIT OF JAMES FOSTCi

I, James Foster, being duly sworn, depose and state:

i have been an investigator w .2 the NRC's Office of Inspecticn and
Enforcement, Region IIT, since 1976. It is part of my job to inves i.ate,
with the assistance of the NRC technical Staff, a'legations concerning
improprieties at the nucl i facilities in the region.

My involvemern. in the matt~r raised in Contention of II-A(l) came
about as a result of a letter received in the Region III office, dated
February &, 1981, expressing concern that an earlier investigation
(documented in 1&E Report 50-483/80-10) of the same matter was not
resolved adequately. The allegations focused on a section of pipe in an
accumulator discharge line from tank TEPOlA at the Callaway facility.
Insofar as it relates to Contention II-A(1), the letter charged that the
pipe was of less than minimum acceptable wall thickness, the pipe was

unacceptably out-of-round, and a pipe seam weld was defective.
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pressure and temperature of 2485 psi and 200° F (normal expected pressure
and temperature for this section of piping are approximately 700 psi and
150° F), yielded a minimum wall thickness of 0.711 inches. The second
calculation, assuming upstream valve leakage from the reactor coolant
system (thus increasing line temperature), utilized postulated design
pressure and temperature of 2485 psi and 650° F. This calculation yielded
a minimum wall thickness of 0.795 inches.

3. Concerning the allegation that the pipe had "rejectable weld
defects on the inside of a longitudinal seam weld," when I first viewed
the seam weld in question, no weld defects were apparent as excess weld
metal on this seam had been removed on November 5, 1979 as the disposition
of Deficiency Report 25D-0699-P. After discussions I had with the Applicant
and its .cnsultant, it was determined that a radiograpn of the weld in
its present condition would aid in assessing the adequacy of the weld. I
was personally present during each step of the radiographic process, and
was informed by a Region III reactor inspector (William J. Key) that the
radiograph revealed no defects in the weld.

I hereby “ertify that the information listed above is true and

accurate to the best of my personal knowlege.
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es Foster

Subscribed and sworn to before me

thisdz day of September, 1981.
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Notary Public

My Commi .si~n expires: /#222/ .




